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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 

                                                           

 
 

EATONIA, SK 

 

HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

With June around the corner if there are any 

businesses that are interested in inserting an 

1/8
th

 page Grad Wish in June’s Newsletter you 

can do so by emailing 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca , phoning  

967-2251 or dropping off your wishes at the 

town office by May 22, 2012.  

Deadline for 

submissions is the 22
nd

 

of each month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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The Town Office will be 

closed on  

Wednesday  

May 23
rd

, 2012  

for the full day, 

To attend a workshop  

Sorry for any inconvenience 
 

 

The Town is offering tax discounts for 

prepayment of 2012 taxes. The following 

discounts will be applied to any tax 

payments made during that month: 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 
 

Back Alley Garbage Pick Up 

Back alley garbage pickup is scheduled to begin 

Monday, May 7, 2012.  

Weather Permitting 

Please watch for posters. 
 

** Water meter reader will be going out 

around in the last part of April beginning 

of May.  

If a note is left on your door to read your 

meter please call the town office as soon 

as possible with your reading. ** 

 
Watering Hours… 

Even house numbers can water on even calendar 

day and odd house numbers can water on odd 

calendar days.  You can water morning and 

evening from 7:00 to 10:00. 
Numbers on Buildings 

To help with 9-1-1 we would ask your assistance 

by putting visible number(s) on all buildings, 

commercial and residential in front for easy 

identification of civic (Street/ Avenue) locations. 

 

Elm Trees 

Elm trees can only be cut or pruned before April 

1st and then not again until after August 31st each 

year to prevent the spread of Dutch Elm Disease.  
 

Litter – Dogs and Cats Bylaw No. 3/08 

If a dog or cat defecates on any public property 

other than the property of the owner, possessor or 

harbourer of the said dog or cat, the owner, 

possessor or harbourer of the dog or cat shall 

cause such defecation to be removed immediately 

and disposed of in a sanitary fashion.  Failure to 

cause such removal shall be an infraction of this 

Bylaw. Penalty (fine) for first offence is $50.00. 

 

Keep your Pets Immunized … Your pet is a 

vital family member which keeps companionship 

in times of  need and it keeps your children happy 

in the worst of times. It is always important to 

remember immunizations you need to give to your 

pet. Important pet immunizations can vary 

depending on the type of pet.  
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Dogs and Cats have different types of important 

pet immunizations that it could be a little 

confusing. 
 

Some important pet immunizations are: 
1. Worms Prevention Immunization- Every 

animal whether cat or dog can get worms. By 

getting this important pet immunization there is 

protection from worms which could kill your 

beloved animals. Worms deprive your animal of 

nutrients because the worms eat the food before 

the animal can absorb it. Worms can also infect 

family members. 
2. Rabies Immunization- We all know what 

happened to Old Yeller and Cujo from this 

dangerous virus. Rabies is an infectious virus 

transmitted through a bite. Whether this is from a 

wild animal or someone's pet, this is why it is 

important to get your animals immunized to 

prevent the spread of the rabies virus. No one 

wants this to happen to their animal. 
3. Parvovirus Immunization for Dogs- This 

important immunization is very essential to your 

dog. This is a viral infection which affects the 

white blood cells. In young puppies this could 

lead to instant death because it affects the heart 

muscle. The only good thing about this virus is 

that it is not transmittable to humans. Through 

immunization, the dog can be protected from this 

virus. 
4. Feline Leukemia Immunization- This is 

retrovirus that infects the cells and is similar to the 

human HIV. The blood cells, depending on the 

environment they live in, can be more infected. 

The immunization is not 100% preventative 

because of the care you need to make to keep your 

cat in clean and non-infectious areas. Indoor cats 

have a very low risk to the virus. 

Whatever the breed of your dog or cat, it is very 

important to immunize your animal. Important pet 

immunizations vary from specie to specie and are 

always good to search for others on the internet. 

Talk to your vet and see what the best treatments 

for prevention are, he or she will tell you the 

important pet immunizations which could help 

your pet. It is very hard to remember the different 

vaccinations and immunizations your pets have to 

go through. 

Animal Control – Cat Traps …Reminder Cat 

traps are available through the Town Office.  We 

have had complaints regarding other cat traps in 

the area.  If you do own a trap you must report 

when the trap is being used and the Town will 

deal with any animal trapped.  The Town must 

hold the animal for 72 hours so if they are some 

one’s pet they have time to claim their pet.  There 

are fines if you are caught using a trap without the 

Towns approval. 

Untidy and Unsightly Property … No owner or 

occupant of land shall cause or permit any of their 

property or adjourning boulevards or lane to be 

overgrown with weeds; Or to become untidy and 

unsightly due to the accumulation of new or used 

lumber, cardboard, paper, newspapers, appliances, 

tires, cans, barrels, scrap metal or other waste 

materials or junk. 

 

Junked Vehicles … Shall cause or permit any 

junked vehicle to be kept on any land owned by 

that person. 
 

 

Outdoor Storage of Materials … Any building 

materials, lumber, scrap metal, boxes or similar 

items stored in a yard shall be neatly stacked in 

piles and elevated at least 0.15 meters off the 

ground so as not to constitute a nuisance or 

harborage for rodents, vermin and insects. 
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Accessory Building 

Accessory buildings shall be kept: 

1. In good repair 

            2. Free of infestation by rodents, vermin 

and insects; and 

       3. Free of health, fire and safety hazards 

 Yards will be inspected throughout the year and 

if required an order will be sent, in which you will 

have 15 days from the date of notice to get the 

order done.  If not done the Town ensures that the 

necessary work is completed and all charges 

related shall be added to property taxes.  

  

Noise Bylaw … From the hours of 11:00 p.m. to 

7:00 a.m. no noise is allowed that is loud/ unusual 

or unnecessary and is persistent. There are people 

who work shift work, etc. and you should take 

consideration for this between 7:00 a.m. and 

11:00 p.m. playing of music, pets, revving 

engines, etc. Talking with your neighbor could 

save a lot of grieve in the long run. 
 

 

All Terrain Vehicles, Etc.  (dirt bikes, quads, 

etc.)… These vehicles are not allowed (All 

Terrain Vehicle Act) to be driven on any highway, 

alleys and/ or ditches in the Town. In order to ride 

on private land, you need the owner’s permission 

in addition to following the rules given The All 

Terrain Vehicle Act.  In addition, the operator can 

be fined under the Noise Bylaw – first offence 

$500.00. 

Remember – ATV’S need Liability Insurance 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vehicle and Trailer Parking – The Traffic 

Bylaw No. 2/10 

 

Vehicles – 72 Hour Limit 

All Trailers – 96 Hour Limit 

No person shall park any vehicle continuously 

longer than the time specified. 

-      A motor vehicle may be parked in any 

lane for the purpose of loading or 

unloading, provided that such motor 

vehicle shall be parked for a period 

exceeding fifteen (15) minutes, unless 

written permission has first been obtained 

from the Bylaw Enforcement Officer for 

an extension of such time. 

-      No operator of a vehicle shall stop such 

vehicle in any of the following places, 

except when necessary to avoid collision 

or conflict with each other traffic or in 

compliance with the directions of a Peace 

Officer or traffic sign or signal: 

(a) On the driving lane of any 

street 

(b) Within an intersection 

(c) On a sidewalk 

(d) On a crosswalk 

(e) On a boulevard 

(f) Within four and one-half 

(4.5m) meters of the driveway 

entrance to any fire station. 

Take consideration for other homeowners, 

intersections, alleyways, etc. 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 

 
 
 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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APRIL NEWS 

Spring has arrived at E.O.L!  The Residents have 
had an exciting month celebrating the Easter 
Season, and welcoming the warmer, sunny days. 
We have started our tomato plants, and are 
looking forward to planting our stand up 
garden! 
 

We currently have 22 residents staying at our 
facility. We welcome Dora Mullen from 
Dodsland, who has made E.O.L. her new home, 
and we welcome Alice Marble from Eston and 
A.C. Steiert from Alsask who are both here for 
respite care. We bid a fond farewell to Catherine 
Busby. You will be missed dearly, and we wish 
you well. 
 

This month’s activities have included our usual 
morning exercises and work bee.  We have been 
doing a lot of baking, and enjoying our wares at 
our afternoon get together’s. Weekly Bingos are 
still very popular, as well as Balloon Badminton 
and Guess the Word.  Manicures are well 
attended by the ladies, and there are a few men 
who come to watch!  Marie Smith continues to 
come up with creative ideas for the bulletin 
board. Thanks Marie, for doing crafts with the 
residents! 
 

The United Church ladies hosted our monthly 
birthday party. Happy Birthday to Violet Wallis, 
Laviah Hayes and Dora Mullen. We had a 
wonderful afternoon visiting together over tea 
and birthday cake. The party was complete with 
a few rounds of Five Card Bingo. Thank you to 
everyone who was involved in organizing this!! 
 

The residents have enjoyed visits from the 
Catholic Church children who are receiving First 
Communion and celebrating Confirmation. Part 
of their education is learning that it is important 
to give back to the community in any way they 
can. They adopted a “Grand Friend” and spent 
time getting to know the residents and doing 

activities together. Hopefully they will continue 
to visit after their program is done!  Thank you 
to Eva Rudolph, Jacob Knuttila, Jackson Schuh, 
Johnathon Stevens, Weelar O’Connor, Kyle 
Theaker and Johnny Knuttila.  It was wonderful 
having you around!  
 

To all the men and women who volunteer their 
time to help fulfill the residents’ spiritual needs, 
we thank you. You are greatly appreciated by 
the residents and staff of E.O.L. for the 
important service you provide! 
 

We need to thank the Eatonia Health Care 
Auxiliary for all they do for us. They raise 
money to purchase linens, equipment and 
supplies for the residents of E.O.L. Watch for 
posters advertising the Monthly Bingos!  On 
May 12th the Health Care Auxiliary will be 
hosting a “Come & Go Mother’s Day Tea & Bake 
Sale.” The Tea goes from 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. with 
the Bake sale starting at 3:00.  Please stop by 
and view the selection of baking available and 
enjoy an afternoon visiting with the E.O.L. 
residents. Make sure you buy your tickets for 
the Mother’s Day Raffle!!  Any donations of 
baking would be greatly appreciated as well! 
 

Thank you to all of you who volunteer at 
Eatonia Oasis Living. Chase and Brody Oomen 
helped serve Evening Lunch. Becky Hiebert, 
Donna Henry and Sharon Price delivered Meals 
on Wheels. Thanks!  
 

The residents always like having visitors. They 
love to see children and pets. If anyone would 
like to drop in and spend a few minutes having 
coffee, participate in an activity or just to say 
hello, please contact Vicki or Cora at 967-2447.   

 
Our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you who 
have made a donation of any kind to our facility.  

We appreciate it very much!! 
 

HAVE A GREAT MONTH!! 
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Swimming Pool:  Swimming Registration packages 

will be ready and sent out soon. 

Sportsman Dinner & Auction:   

This year’s Sportsman Dinner was a huge success and 

we appreciate everyone that came out and supported 

it. The proceeds as always go the recreation facilities 

and programs in town, and will help ensure we have 

these facilities for years to come! 

Thanks to all the businesses and individuals that 

donated: 

West Central Grain Bags, Somerville Farms, 

Somerville/Kramer Auction, Prairie Centre Credit 

Union, Town of Eatonia, Paul & Lisa Stevens, Jason & 

Tanya Hennes, Chris & Susan Theaker & Family, 

Dennis & Marilyn Hyland, Jeff & Coralynne Stevens, 

Integra Tire, Mantario Lions, Millennium Land Ltd., 

Kindersley Glass 2010 Ltd., Kim & Devan Punter, G-

Mac’s Ag-Team, Arena Kitchen Committee, Jay Dee Ag 

Tech-Leader, Grassland Environmental Inc., Eston 

Farm Chemical,  Cridland Farms, Eatonia Lions Club, 

Hill Acme, KB Air Conditioning, The 21-44 Store,  

Greg & Ronalee Guidinger & Family, River Ridge Golf 

Course, Mid Plains Diesel, Tisdale’s, Hayes 

Mechanical, Heat Hawg Inc., R.M. of Chesterfield, 

Rhodes Sales & Service, Bredy’s Country Store, 

Canpulse Foods, Cimco, Owens & Sweitzer, Palliser 

Land Ltd., Scott’s Fine Foods, Ray & Leah Cooper, 

Lela’s Music Centre, West Central Tire, Cameron’s 

Clothing Company, Marsollier Petroleum, Busy Bee 

Greenhouse,  

Investor’s Group, Subway –Leader, Kindersley & 

District Co-op, 2010 Eaton School Reunion, Merle 

Norman, 12th Ave Fashion, Feiffer Tire, Scott’s 

Jewellers, Kraze Threads, Eatonia Agencies, Supreme 

Source for Sports, West Central Road & Rail, NAPA, 

Lora’s Beauty Salon, Stan Fitzpatrick, Hawkins Agency, 

Boychuk’s Sales & Service, Peavey Mart, & Stueck’s 

Pharmacy. 

Again our most heartfelt thank’s to everyone for 

your support & donations. 

 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are used 

to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the province.  

Community groups in Eatonia receive funding from 

the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 
 

 

Proud Moments 

Congratulations to Cade Hayes for being invited to 
and successfully being selected for the 2012 AAA 

SaskCan spring hockey team! 
Way to go Cade! 

 
 

 
 

Looking for Spring Farm Work 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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Contact Me  

Willie Theaker 

At Home: 306-967-2868 

Or Cell: 306-460-8329 
 
 

 
 

ATTENTION ALL ENTREPRENEUERS, 

SMALL BUSINESSES OR POTIENTAL 

SMALL BUSINESS OWNERS 
 

Did you know that all interest earned on 

Small Business Loans goes directly back 

into your community?? Our Association has 

access to $200,000 from the Government of 

Saskatchewan. With our interest rate set at a 

reasonable rate of 5%, that is a potential of 

$10,000/year that could be put back into our 

Community. If you are considering starting 

a small business, or are a small business 

that is growing, contact us for loans of up to 

$20,000. 
 

Contact Moorease Scott at 967-2269  

or Darlene Olson at 967-2582 with the  

Eatonia Small Business Loan  

Co-operative Ltd. 

 
 
 
 

 
Communities in Bloom  

Is looking for donations of  
Top Soil & Discer Discs 

Contact Leah Cooper at 967-2793 

 
 

 
EATONIA LIONS CLUB TRIP OF 

THE MONTH WINNERS 
 

OCT. Jamaica- Zane Hayes   
ElkWater Lake Lodge-   Lynn Guidinger                  
                                                                                                                           
NOV. Travel Voucher – Kelly Mastel 
ElkWater Lake Lodge – Barry & Wendy 
     Angus 
 

DEC. Fantasyland weekend Edmonton –
                  Howard Jackle 
ElkWater Lake Lodge – Devon & Kim Punter          
                                                                                                                       
JAN. Phoenix, AZ Getaway – Tyler &  

Rae-Anne Price   
ElkWater Lake Lodge – Ken Francis 
                                                                                                                                     
FEB. Disneyland – Kyle Adams    
ElkWater Lake Lodge – Lorne & Rosemary  
     Janzen 
 

MAR. Vancouver or Victoria – Steven 
                                                    Somerville 
ElkWater Lake Lodge – John Fiest & Friends   
 
APR.  Travel Voucher – Ross & Gloria 
     Fitzpatrick  
ElkWater Lake Lodge – Heinz & Shirley 
     Young               
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Before we know it, 
seeding time will be upon 
us.  Don’t forget to stop in 
and register your expired 

farm vehicles! 
Email, call or come in. 
Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 

967-2201 
eatoniaagencies@yourlink.ca 
 

 
SUITES FOR RENT: 

 

SENIOR COMPLEX – CORCORAN PLACE: 
 

ONE BEDROOM SUITES 

FRIDGE & STOVE 
WASHER & DRYER AVAILABLE (FREE) 

RENT BASED ON INCOME 
$30.00 UTILTY CHARGE – COVERS 
POWER, GAS, WATER, SEWER, & 

GARBAGE PICK UP. 
CONTACT DARLENE OLSON – 967-2582 

 
FOR SALE: 

1985 PROWLER R.V. TRAILER 
24 FT – SLEEPS 6 
FRIDGE & STOVE 
PHONE 967-2582 

 
NOTICE: 

E.O.L. will be having our  
Beef- On- A- Bun/Pie Booth at the 

Eatonia Arena Kitchen for  
the Garage Sales on Saturday,  

May 26th from 10am to 2 pm 
Therefore, we are again asking for 
the donation of pies. Please bring 
your pie(s) to the Arena Kitchen  

by 10am. Thanks so much! 
The E.O.L. Board 

 
 
 
 
 

 
To all my good friends who remembered 

me so kindly with expressions of sympathy 

at the time of my sister’s passing, I want to 

say thank you. Somehow it makes 

everything a bit easier knowing others are 
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sharing your sadness. Then I must thank 

you and my family again, for helping me 

celebrate my seventieth birthday. Even 

during times of sorrow one can still find a 

reason to celebrate life. Thank you for the 

gifts, cards, the lovely squares, and most of 

all for your presence at the tea: What a 

wonderful afternoon it was. 

Thank You Again. 

Laurie Adams 

 
 

Screenings Project 

 

Thanks to everyone for their donations: 

Ross Fitzpatrick 

Stan Fitzpatrick 

Stan Stusrud 

Don Shipley 

Ken Martin 

Walter Paslawski 

Bill Francis & Sons 

Herbert Farms 

Brian Rhodes 

Brad Wagner 

 

Thanks to Marsollier Petroleum for 

Fuel & Lee’s Grain Cleaning for the use 

of his Truck. 

 

 
The park committee would like to thank 

everyone for their support of our chili lunch at 

the Kramer Auction. A special thanks to all who 

donated chili, supplies, advice and time. You 

know who you are! And an extra special thanks 

to Kara, Skye, Brett, Regan, Jenny and Max for 

donating their Saturday to us. We are most 

grateful for this community's support! 
 

For information on the park and park 

committee, please see our link on the Town of 

Eatonia website. We would be happy to answer 

any of your questions.  

- the Eatonia Park Committee 

 
The Eatonia Library is having a fundraiser to be 

drawn on May 6, 2012 at the Eatonia Spring 

Blingo Brunch. First prize is a necklace and 

earring set valued at $356.00.  Second prize is a 

handbag donated by 12th Avenue Fashion. 

Tickets are $5.00 each or 3 for $10.00. The prizes 

can be viewed at the Prairie Centre Credit Union.  

The library board would like to thank 12th 

Avenue Fashion for donating the handbag.   

E-books for Ipads, Kobos, Kindles, etc can be 

downloaded and borrowed from the library for 3 

weeks.  Go to the Wheatland Regional Library 

website, www.wheatland.sk.ca and click on 

Library2go to search and download e-books.  

After you are done reading it you return it just like 

real books.   

The federal government has cut funding to the 

CAP Program. The CAP is money given to 

libraries to purchase computers, printers, 

scanners, ink, desks and chairs that we have in the 

library. If this program is cancelled, it will mean 

that the local library board will have to raise 

money to purchase these items. The libraries are 

writing letters to the MP’s and Prime Minister 

Harper to ask them to reconsider this cut and let 

them know how important it is to our library. 

Please write a letter to the MP in our area. 

   

PURCHASE A RAFFLE TICKET AND 

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL LIBRARY! 
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Is proud to sponsor  
 

Eatonia’s 18
th

 Annual  
 

Town wide Garage Sale 
 

Saturday, May 26, 2012 
 

9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 
 

Register at the Town Office 
 

$15 Registration Fee 
 

Minimum of 12 Garage Sales Required to be 

Registered by: 
 

Wednesday May 23, 2012 at 5 p.m. 

 
**Please contact us early** 

 


